Approved 4/30/2018
FINANCE COMMITTEE
Minutes

March 15, 2018
Regular meeting of the Finance Committee was held on Thursday, March 15, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in Room #112, Town Hall with the following members present:  A. Hamilton, M. Trudell, R. Nottebart, T. Bowen, A. Flowers, P.  Hinton, P. Stasiukevicius.  J. Leith, L. Huempfner, J. Vaillancourt, J. Burke, R. Mariani. Members absent were:  S. Lawson, M. Clow and E. Barmakian.   Also in attendance was Town Administrator J. Johnson,, Fire Chief T. Bailey, Police Chief J. Carmichael, Deputy Police Chief C. Mackenzie, School Superintendent L. Lynch,  School Business Director M. Frascia, Superintendent of Highway & Parks, R. LeBlanc, Assistant Superintendent of Highway and Parks, D. Hand, and Chairman of Capital Budget Committee E. Forsberg  and Capital Budget Member A. Tedesco.    
7:00 p.m. – Quorum being present, the meeting was called to order by the Chairman        P. Stasiukevicius. .  

Chairman’s comments

None

May 7, 2018 Spring Annual Town Meeting
Capital Budget Articles – Committee met on March 14, 2018 and finalized their recommendations.  Chairman E. Forsberg spoke to the  articles. Total requests in the amount of $7,935,600,  Capital Budget recommending $7,242,355.      

Article 7 – MWRA Agreements – Capital Budget voted not to fund this article  Finance Committee voted on March 8, 2018 to Refer Back to Committee for further analysis on this article.    
Article 17 Capital Infrastructure Improvements 
$235,000 requested for the following by Capital Budget:  

Parks Department - $35,000  for high risk tree removal (Department will be looking to purchase next year an aerial bucket truck enabling the department to do some of the work themselves/presently have to hire an outside contractor and Town does work with Eversource on tree removal on the power lines.) (Committee had questions on this being a reoccurring  expense and should be put in the budget.  Town Administrator spoke to it being in the Capital Budget this year due to money being tight).     $50,000  for synthetic turf replacement, (total estimated cost of $580,000),  $20,000 for playground equipment.  (This money is only a band aid approach.  Town does not have a trust fund for playgrounds and does apply for Grants.  MIIA Insurance Company has done an assessment for all playgrounds and does receive some money for claims.  Town only maintains one playground (Woodward), and   others are maintained by the PAC Groups.)  and $30,000 for Allen Dam vegetation management
Building Maintenance – Sprinkler Nitrogen System-$15,000, Asbestos Abatement Program-$10,000, Equipment Emergency Repairs/Replacements $50,000 (used for boiler repairs, window replacements),Old Town Hall Study Housing and  Production Plan Update-$25,000. (Town Hall Study/$15,000, Housing Production Plan $10,000) This Committee is just getting started and plans need to be updated).  
Emergency Management – Requested $10,000 for an Emergency Operating Center and $10,000 for Interoperability Improvements for Town Hall.  No funding being requested by the Capital Budget Committee, at this time, due to not knowing whether this department will stay at the Old Town Hall or move to the new police facility.    

Committee Member M. Trudell spoke to this request, as the Old Town Hall Reuse Committee  needs to do a full evaluation of building and equipment in the building, heating system, etc.  This would be required if there is a change in use.  Committee is looking to prepare a proposal for the Fall Town Meeting.  Emergency Management Director might stay in the building, which has an effect on the insurance rates. Cost more if the building is unoccupied.  There are fixed costs leaving the building alone, heat, electricity, etc.   If the building is open to the public it needs to be in ADA compliance.    
MOTION MADE by T. Bowen, Seconded by R. Nottebart to fund  Article 17, Capital Infrastructure Improvements in the amount of $235,000 from Free Cash, Motion Approved  (12-0-0) (12 voting) Unanimous    
Article 18 – Capital Equipment 
$1,174,855 being recommended by the Capital Budget Committee.    
Fire Department -  Recommended $650,000 for the replacement of an E-One Class A Fire Engine.  Present vehicle is 20 years old.  (Funding will be in the amount of $175,000 from Free Cash, $375,000 from Ambulance Fund and $100,000 transferred from Article 4/10/17 FATM).  Town Administrator is confident in spending the money from the Ambulance Fund.  This vehicle should be available January 1, 2019 and will be purchased through the Planning Council of Fire Chiefs.   .   
Police Department  – Recommended on unmarked squad car (#934) -$36,355.  Next year would like to request a pick-up truck for the department.   This would be beneficial with doing their work, presently have to share a truck and have to keep moving equipment.  

Emergency Management – Committee felt that, at this time, they have adequate supplies and are housed at the DPW, and felt that the  present pick-up truck, gets the job done.  No funding being recommended for this department.     
Vehicle Maintenance – Committee is recommending replacement of  Sterling Dump truck with sander -$163,000, Ford-450 Utility vehicle-$55,000 and a Ford truck with plow-$60,000.     
Parks Department -   Committee recommends replacement the Kubota Tractor-$45,000, and purchase a turf grass core aerator-$30,000. This aerator will be used on all the fields which are done twice a year and also do some of the Town’s commons.    
School Department -  Committee recommends phone system-$20,500, Security Upgrades-$25,000, Chrome books & tech switches-$160,000 and FAM Auditory System-$30,000. Chrome books are scheduled to be implemented at the high school first, then work down through the middle schools. These chrome books are self insured through the parents and purchase cuts down on textbook costs.  Auditory System allows students with hearing issues to hear better.

MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by R. Nottebart for Favorable Action on Article 18 in the amount of $1,174,855 to be funded in the amount of $699,855 from Free Cash, $100,000 transferred from Article 4, 10/16/17 FATM and $375,000 Ambulance Fund, Motion Passed (12-0-0) (12 voting) Unanimous 
Article 19 – Building Improvements/ Borrowing 
$2,765,000 being recommended by the Capital Budget Committee.   
$1,950,000 for OPR Infrastructure Improvements, $450,000 Elm St. School Partial Roof Replacement and Repairs,$300,000 for Emergency Generators and $65,000 for WHS Bleacher Replacement.   
MOTION MADE  by M. Trudell, Seconded by A. Flowers for Favorable Action on Article 19 in the amount of $2,765,000 by Borrowing, Motion Passed (12-0-0) (12 voting) Unanimous   

Minutes

MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by J. Leith for Favorable Action on the March 8, 2018 minutes as amended, Motion Passed (8-0-4) (A. Flowers, P. Hinton, R. Mariani and J. Vaillancourt abstained) (12 voting)   
Adjourn:   

MOTION MADE by A. Flowers, Seconded by J. Leith, to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 p.m., Motion Passed (12-0-0) (12 voting) Unanimous  
Respectfully submitted,

Clare P. Abril

Clerk    

